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Thank you Mr. President,

The Republic of Macedonia welcomes the delegation of Namibia headed by __ ​​​__________ ___________________________ and thanks them for the presentation of their national report for the Second UPR Cycle. 

We welcome Namibia’s adoption of the National Human Rights Action Plan for the period 2015-19 in order to improve, respect and fulfill human rights in line with the Vienna Declaration.
We note with appreciation the establishment of the Inter-Ministerial Committee on Human Rights and Humanitarian Law.

We commend the legislative and institutional improvements at national level since their first UPR, but according the relevant UN bodies it will be necessary the Government to intensify its reforms in particular in regard with the protection and promotion of the rights of the child. 
While appreciating the adoption of the National Gender Policy (2010–2020) and the National Plan of Action on Gender-based Violence (2012–2016) with aim to develope and provide a mechanism that guides various stakeholders to improve prevention of and response to gender based violence, we note with concern the increasing cases of violence against women and girls, domestic violence and murder committed by intimate partners.  
We would like to ask the Delegation of Namibia the following:  
In regard to the freedom of expression and media in the country, we would appreciate for additional information regarding Government of Namibia efforts to decriminalize defamation and make provisions for such conduct in the Civil Code as recommended by UNESCO.
The Republic of Macedonia has two recommendations to offer for consideration: 
Step up its efforts in eliminating all forms of violence against women and girls and in that context improve the national legislation in accordance with relevant International HR standards.
Ratify the OP-CAT. 
Thank you, Mr. President. 
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